

Campus News

Friday, January 26, 1973

MOVIE ORGY

During the week of January 29 through February 1 video-tape programming will be shown at various times on campus. The first endeavor is "The Movie Orgy". This is a conglomeration of "snips of old flics" and early television programs woven into "I was a Teenage Werewolf". If student reactions to this program are favorable, the college may join the Video Tape Network which would enable us to bring programs regularly to campus.

"Movie Orgy" runs for three hours; however, due to the nature of this tape, you can come in between classes and still appreciate this film.

be shown:

hours.

Monday 12:00 noon Cafeteria
Tuesday 6:00 p.m. Little Theater
Wednesday 11:00 a.m. Cafeteria
Thursday 8:00 p.m. Little Theater

Try to see this hilarious flick. It's unique and GREAT!

COLLEGE COUNCIL

There will be a meeting of the College Council on Monday, January 29, 1973, at 12:00 noon in Room F56.

College Council minutes are available to the entire college community. If you wish to have a copy, please see Pat Moses.

NEWS CONFERENCE

The Kissenger News Conference on the Viet Nam Peace Agreement has been recorded on Video Tape. Anyone wishing to see or review it may do so by contacting Dick Ball in the library. e length of the program is one and a half

FOLK MASS -- SUNDAY -- 7:00 P.M. -- LITTLE THEATER

GET MOVING!

Got those pre-graduation job-hunting jitters? With graduation only 4 months away, the time is NOW for finding jobs. Where? Expert help is available at the Placement Office in Frost Hall. You are urged to report to their office to sign up for interviews in February. Placement has a listing of organizations who will be sending representatives to NHC to recruit students for varied available positions. So, don't just sit there and feel sorry for yourself because you can't find a job. Get going and sign up for some interviews for the month of February!

THOUGHT YOU KNEW

ALL THE ANSWERS?

If you've checked, as we have, you can't even find all the words we've listed, in most dictionaries. Therefore, all the more reason to anxiously await delivery of your copy of the Student Personnel Services explanatory booklet due soon. And here's one more batch of words to get familiar with!

Ogino-Knaus
Chaplains
Birthright
Problem Pregnancy Counseling

VETERANS CLUB PARTY

The Veterans Club will hold a closed party Saturday night, January 27, at 20th Street. All veterans are invited to attend. A map for directions is available from Brad Hughes or Len Geneczko (works at the snack bar). Plenty of good fun-be there!!

ven by our discingulance Prof. Kalis

MASTER ANTENNA

CLOSED CIRCUIT TELEVISION SYSTEM

So many questions have been asked regarding just what the campus television is and what it can do. Let me briefly explain what has been done and what will be done shortly:

A very complex amplifying system has been installed in the library to amplify signals received from the library's rooftop antenna. There is an amplifier for each channel we receive (channels 2, 4, 5, 7, 9, 11). These amplifiers are needed to push a strong enough signal for each channel throughout the campus.

At the present time, we are receiving excellent signals from channels 2, 4, 5 and 9. Channel 7 is not quite that good right now but will be improved as soon as possible. Channel 11 is a problem due to the fact that the signal comes from Durham and is just the opposite of the other channels originating in Boston. However, anything of importance broadcast on channel 11 will nearly always be broadcast on channel 2 also, especially the evening programming.

Distribution of the antenna sockets to each room in the apartments and dormitories has been completed. Those who wish to use the antenna system may see Pete Perich in Frost Hall for the cable needed to hook up your TV to the wall outlet.

Regarding what hopefully will be done within the next two to three weeks will be the installation of amplifiers to enable you to receive FM Stereo Radio through the system, and an amplifier which will be used for receiving UHF channels (38 and 56). Channels 38 and 56 will probably be piped through one of the unused VHF channels. For instance, channel 3 on the VHF may be used for receiving channel 38; channel 6 on the VHF for channel 56. However, nothing is definite at this time. Our ability to install FM Radio and UHF channels into the system will depend on the cost of such an addition.

Finally, equipment needed to adapt the VHF channel 13 to our own campus closed circuit station hopefully will be installed within the two or three weeks previously specified. This closed circuit system will enable us to play back through channel 13 any event that has been recorded on or off campus. For example, I could video tape an Accounting Review session given by our distinguished Prof. Kalinski and

MASTER ANTENNA (Continued)

pipe it through channel 13 at the same time it's being given (LIVE) or play it back at a later time. A basketball game could be recorded on tape at a Saturday night meet and could be played back, say, on the following Monday night at 8:00. You could view this in the comfort of your own room just by turning to channel 13.

As new developments take place, I will most certainly get the information out to you as fast as possible. Right now we have pretty good reception on the VHF channels. However, I ask that you be patient regarding the FM and UHF channels. The work is being done as fast as is humanly possible. -- Dick Ball, AV Director

ACTIVITIES

Friday, January 26

9:00 a.m. Girls Tennis - Gym

12:00 noon Student Graduation Committee

12:00 noon Get A Ride Meeting - S14

3:00 p.m. NHC Trustees Meeting - Conference
Room

8:00 p.m. BYOB--Stone Cross--Student Center Saturday, January 27

10:00 a.m. Ski Team Race - Dartmouth Sunday, January 28

10:00 a.m. Ski Team Race - Dartmouth Monday, January 29

PHI OMEGA PSI--FOOD SALE--STUDENT CENTER 12:00 noon College Council - F56

WELCOME INDEED

On January 16, NHC had an early "Wearing of the green" visit of 87 Girl Scout leaders. The 86 ladies and one brave gentleman official enjoyed their all-day stay on campus. Workshops set up by and for their members in the Student Center and Stark Hall featured crafts, outdoor activities to be enjoyed indoors, and other skills. Many of the visitors spoke of being impressed by the size of our growing campus, and the fine facilities made available for their meetings. Our good deed for the day!

BYOB--STONE CROSS--TONIGHT--STUDENT CENTER \$2.00. Meet all your friends for some great entertainment!